
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
19 August 2021 
 
 
 
COVID-19 Update for Roper Gulf Region 19/08/2021 

 

 

 

The Northern Territory Government has announced that the lockdown in the Katherine 
region has been extended to 12:00pm tomorrow, Friday 20 August 2021, while they 
await further COVID-19 test results.  
 
The lockdown in the Greater Darwin Area ended as planned at 12:00pm today with 
restrictions in place.   
 
An announcement on the Katherine lockdown will be provided by the Northern Territory 
Government tomorrow morning.  
 
All Katherine-based Council staff will continue to work from home until more 
information is available tomorrow.  
 
All Council Service Delivery Centres in the Roper Gulf region will continue to operate 
and provide services as normal.  
 
If you require further information please to visit the official COVID-19 website, a link to 
which is https://coronavirus.nt.gov.au/ 
 
All persons, who for whatever reason, must travel to Aboriginal Communities, are 
advised to get into contact with the Northern Land Council.  
 
Lastly, Council thanks the Northern Territory Police, Emergency Services, and all other 
staff who are involved in managing this situation, for their tireless efforts. 
 
More information will be provided as soon as it is available. 
 
 
 
-ENDS- 
 
 
 
For all enquiries pertaining to this situation, please contact: 
 
Media Contact:  

Bethany O’SULLIVAN  
Communications Officer  
(08) 8972 9024  
bethany.osullivan@ropergulf.nt.gov.au  
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Cristian COMAN  
Manager Corporate Compliance  
(08) 8972 9005  
cristian.coman@ropergulf.nt.gov.au  
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